Please pass this along to all CDL DOT regulated drivers subject to Drug and Alcohol testing. 
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DOT Compliance Office Bulletin

August 2009


Direct Observation Collections 

Mandatory for Return-to-Duty and Follow-Up Testing 

Beginning August 31, 2009 
On July 30, 2009, the Office of Drug & Alcohol Policy & Compliance (ODAPC) published a Final Rule in the Federal Register which restores mandatory direct observation (DO) collections for all return-to-duty and follow-up testing.  This DO drug testing rule is applicable to return-to-duty, safety-sensitive transportation industry employees who have already failed or refused to take a prior drug test.  

The start date for mandatory DO for return-to-duty and follow-up testing is August 31, 2009.  All employees who go for return-to-duty and follow-up tests on and after the effective date must have their collections observed.  This includes employees currently in follow-up testing programs who will still be in those programs on and after August 31st. 

This regulation will impact Verizon related CDL drivers who have already failed a drug screen and are required to have a “return to duty” test and required “follow-up”  drug testing.
The regulations under § 40.67 state specifically:  

When and how is a directly observed collection conducted?
* * * * *

(b) As an employer, you must direct a collection under direct observation of an employee if the drug test is a return-to-duty test or a follow-up test.

* * * * *

(i) The observer must request the employee to raise his or her shirt, blouse, or dress/skirt, as appropriate, above the waist; and lower clothing and underpants to show you, by turning around, that they do not have a prosthetic device. After you have determined that the employee does not have such a device, you may permit the employee to return clothing to its proper position for observed urination. 
FMCSA mandate:

If the employee refuses to cooperate with the process - i.e. refuses to permit an observed collection -then the employee will be deemed a '’refusal to test" and is treated the same as a failed drug screen. 

Safety is the highest priority of the U.S. Department of Transportation and restoring our direct observation drug testing rules helps to support this mission. 

Verizon Procedures:

In accordance with these guidelines, Verizon will treat observation refusals as failed drug screens.  All One Health (AOH) will notify the Supervisor, Manager and the DOT Compliance Office of failures. The employee will be restricted from performing safety sensitive functions and provided with follow up instructions on contacting a Substance Abuse Professional.

Management should consult any company Substance Abuse Policy applicable in their geography for additional disciplinary consequences. Under the Mid-Atlantic Substance Abuse Policy failure to cooperate with any drug test, whether or not a DO collection, results in dismissal if a warning to cooperate is disregarded. 
You can link to the Final Rule on the Federal Register website at:  http://edocket.access.gpo.gov/2009/pdf/E9-18156.pdf
Please note: Other drug testing "not impacted. The final ruling only applies to CDL drivers who previously tested positive on a DOT Drug or Alcohol test”.
